OFFICIAL

COMMISSIONER

Our reference: EC24-004803

’3 February 2025

Senator Matt O'Sullivan
Senator for Western Australia
Unit 10, 816 Beeliar Drive
SUCCESS WA 6164

Via email: Senator.Matt.0’Sullivan@aph.gov.au

Dear Senator

Thank you for your recent correspondence, raising concerns in relation to the security of Mr Sam Lim
MP's Department of Parliamentary Services (DPS) phone.

I note that DPS were also included in your correspondence and as the issuing department of the
phone in question, would be best placed to discuss the broader security of this device in the first
instance.

While it would not be appropriate to comment further on this matter, | assure you that the Australian
Federal Police (AFP) is committed to safeguarding Australians and Australian High Office Holders,
and all reports regarding the safety and security of federal parliamentarians are taken seriously.

Should you have any further concerns about the safety of Australian parliamentarians, please contact
the AFP Security Protection Diplomatic Liaison (SPDL) team at SPDL-Canberra@afp.gov.au. SPDL
provides a specific point of contact for parliamentarians for all security concerns and will be able to
assist.

Thank you again for your assistance in ensuring the safety and security of parliamentarians.

Yours sincerely

Reece P Kershaw APM
Commissioner
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